CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
FEBRUARY 7, 2023

5:38 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members John Lawrence, Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb
Pope, Greg South, David Ivey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation by John Lawrence and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the
minutes were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved
as presented. Greg South seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

The bills totaling $638,488.86 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams
made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Greg South seconded the motion and the bills
were approved for payment.

The Short Term Rental Ordinance was next on the agenda. Jubal Feazell made the motion to suspend
the rules for immediate consideration of Ordinance 636. Caleb Pope seconded the motion and the
motion was unanimous. Clerk Hinton did a roll call vote. John Lawrence — yes, Richard Williams — yes,
Jubal Feazell —yes, Caleb Pope — yes, Greg South — yes, David Ivey — yes, Terry Kiser — yes,

Mayor Baker —yes. Then Jubal Feazell made the motion to adopt Ordinance 636. Caleb Pope seconded
the motion and motion carried. Greg South was a NO vote.

There were NO visitor comments.

In Council Reports, John Lawrence asked if there are any grants available to get a public storm shelter.
He would like to see if we could get some information on one.

Richard Williams had NO report.

Jubal Feazell wanted to thank the Street department, Mayor Baker, and Clerk Hinton for helping with
cleanup in Little Subdivision.

Caleb Pope had NO report
Greg South had NO report.
David lvey had NO report.

Terry Kiser had NO report.



Clerk Hinton gave a report on the new Complex lights. He notified the Council that the trash cans had
been ordered and should be delivered in a couple of weeks. He gave paperwork to the Council
regarding changes to the current parking ordinance. He will have new information on the next agenda.
He also read Resolution 2023-01 which addressed a surplus police vest. Caleb Pope made the motion to
approve Resolution 2023-01. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and Resolution 2023-01 was approved.

In the Mayor’s Comments he wanted to mention the top 10 seniors for Piedmont High School. He
congratulated Conner Williams, which is Richard Williams’ son. He wanted to let everyone know that
the Boys and Girls Area tournament started tonight. He addressed the council on the status of
purchasing Cold mix for patching holes. The City has not found any cold mix being produced at the
current time. We need to be thinking of alternate patching solutions. We will reach out to county and
state personnel to see what they are using. He still has not heard any news on the paving grant.

With no other business to come before the Council, Greg South made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. David lvey seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:13 pm.



